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Parent / Carer Newsletter 11 
 
Welcome to this week’s newsletter.  We hope that you are all keeping well. 
 

Lessons taking place in school: 

This week we welcomed the majority of Y10 students back to school for some 

face-to-face lessons. Once again, we saw teachers and students working 

together, albeit at a social distance, through their lessons. Feedback from 

students has been encouraging and we look forward to seeing more Y10 

students next week too. Please check the lessons they are due to attend from 

week commencing 29 June, as per the timetable previously issued.   

Please encourage your child to attend these scheduled lessons.  We recognise 

that transport has been an issue and has been a factor affecting some 

students being able to get into school. Please be aware school will follow up 

on unexpected absentees.  Parents and carers can use the MYEd app to communicate with school for known absences 

prior to the lesson. 

Next week we are also looking forward to welcoming Y12 students who take subjects in option block C. Students will 

have a set of reminders sent to them via school email.   

Live online lessons 

Live lessons continue to be popular amongst students, each lesson is recorded and visible on office 365.  We may be 

able to provide additional lessons for some year groups. Please check Show My Homework for the live lesson schedule.                                     

Each department will continue to use Show My Homework to set home learning, this may include some formal 

assessments towards the end of this term as well as giving the students notice of when live lessons are taking place. 

This is the timetable for live lessons next week. We are working on a fortnightly timetable. This is week two:  

Year  Time  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  

Year 7  9.30 – 10.30  English History  Geography  Art – video  Spanish 
French  

Year 8  10.30 – 11. 30  Maths  RE PSHE/Assembly  Science  Maths 

Year 9  11.30 – 12.30  RE  Option Y  English  History  

Geography  

Science 

Year 10  13.00 – 14.00  Option X  French  

Spanish  

Science  PSHE/Assembly  English  

 

• Parents and carers are welcome to sit with students when live lessons are streamed. We do ask, however, 
that they do not join  via their own private email account, as this is visible to all attendees 

 
Management of Learning Behaviour Policy: coronavirus addendum: 

Please can we remind parents or carers that we have provided you with additional amendments to the school rules. 

You will find these on our website 
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School continues only be open to Y12 and Y10 at their designated lesson times and for those students whose parents 

or carers are key workers and have been in school in previous weeks.  School remains closed to all other students in 

Year 7, Year 8 and Year 9. Remote learning continues to be the main delivery method until the end of the summer 

term.    

We await Government guidance, due to be published within the week, on the situation for Secondary school students 

in September. We will provide families with clear information on any potential reopening of school for all students in 

September once we have digested the guidance and implemented subsequent plans. Any plans and proposals will be 

based on the current guidance and advice from the Department of Education and Public Health England and can be 

subject to change. 

 
Home learning supplement  -  a Learn Sheffield weekly educational pull out in the Sheffield Star 

Please can we draw your attention to this resource which is included as a supplement every Thursday in the paper 

 

Messages from our Chaplaincy 

 

Virtual Pilgrimage to Lourdes Saturday 27 June 11.00am 

Just a quick reminder that the diocese are putting together a virtual pilgrimage that anyone can take part in.   
The link to join the pilgrimage is www.hallam-Lourdes.com This website is accessible now.   You can also view an 
invitation video message from Bishop Ralph, on Youtube.   https://youtu.be/ggvsZsBwZMc. 
 
Feast of St Peter and Paul 29th June (Transferred to Sunday 28th June) 

On 29th June the Church celebrates the feast day of two great saints, Saint Peter and Saint Paul.   We at All Saints 

celebrate this feast day especially as we were St Pauls School until 1976.   

 This week the church celebrates the Feast of the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus and also the world day of prayer for the 
sanctification of Priests. Pope Francis says “I encourage you to pray for priests,” he said, “for your parish priest, for 
those who are close to you and you know … so that through your prayer, the Lord strengthens them in their vocation 
and comforts them in their ministry, and that they always be ministers of the Joy of the Gospel for all people.” 

A Prayer for Priests By St. Therese of Lisieux 

O Jesus, eternal Priest, 
keep your priests within the shelter of Your Sacred Heart, 
where none may touch them. 

Keep unstained their anointed hands, 
which daily touch Your Sacred Body. 

Keep unsullied their lips, 
daily purpled with your Precious Blood. 

Keep pure and unearthly their hearts, 
sealed with the sublime mark of the priesthood. 

Let Your holy love surround them and 
shield them from the world's contagion. 

Bless their labours with abundant fruit and 
may the souls to whom they minister be their joy and consolation here and in heaven their beautiful and 
everlasting crown. Amen. 

http://www.hallam-lourdes.com/
https://youtu.be/ggvsZsBwZMc
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Keeping in touch:  

Our students have been sent a newsletter with ideas and activities.  Just a reminder that whilst we recommend 
websites and links to students in good faith, it is always worth checking the websites that your child is accessing online.  
The government has launched a useful website for parents/carers with advice to keep your child safe online: 
www.thinkuknow.co.uk 
 

Department for Education coronavirus helpline: 

This is available to answer questions about COVID-19 relating to education and children’s social care. Staff, parents 
and young people can contact this helpline as follows: 
Phone: 0800 046 8687 
Opening hours: 
8am to 6pm – Monday to Friday 
10am to 4pm – Saturday and Sunday  

 
Sending all of our best wishes.  Our thoughts and prayers go out to all the families in our community who are currently 
affected by illness or bereavement. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/

